Sent: Tuesday, August 29, 2006 1:58 PM
Subject: PLEASE TAKE CARE OF OLAHOMA'S SCENIC RIVERS, NOT THE POULTRY COMPANIES!


As others have said, I find it disturbing that some OSRC members are not
solidly behind Oklahoma's clean water lawsuit against out-of-state poultry
companies. By considering a resolution asking that the lawsuit be
dismissed, you give comfort to those who would sacrifice our scenic
streams for their own financial gain.

 I respectfully suggest that the OSRC join many loyal Oklahoma groups,
 organizations, and individuals in supporting the state's lawsuit. In
doing this, the Commission will show that it is a team player AND, MORE
IMPORTANTLY, realizes that its charge is to ensure that Oklahoma's scenic
rivers are managed and protected as public treasures. Our scenic rivers
possess priceless value only to the extent their natural and aesthetic
characteristics are maintained; allow them to degrade, and this value is
lost, along with the innumerable, perpetual benefits produced by their
wise use.

I recognize that to take such a position at this late stage would be
shocking to some; however, it fits perfectly within the Commission's
charge and mission and would be taking the kind of action the pubic expects the
OSRC to take.

The poultry industry has shown by its incessant media campaign that it has
no shortage of money--money that would be better spent on cleaning up its
wastes. I have found its media message to be totally unconvincing, as has
everyone I know, unless you count convincing us that the Attorney General
is right on track and that the state's pollution restrictions ought to be
tighter if anything.

This is my wake-up call to you. Please support the state suit OR if that
is not possible, just keep quiet and let our Governor, Secretary of the
Environment, Attorney General, and others handle these critical matters.

Thank you,

David Martinez
Tulsa, OK
